
NOTIFICATION - All Active DoD Civilian Retiree ID cards will be terminated on August
31, 2023

RAPIDS-DoNotReply@mail.mil
Sat 8/26/2023 8:42 AM

To:mcgeepj2@outlook.com <mcgeepj2@outlook.com>

We are writing to inform you that DoD phased out DoD Civilian Retiree ID cards on February 17, 2023,
and all previously issued cards will be terminated effective August 31, 2023. This
does not change any benefits extended to you as a DoD Civilian Retiree.

DoD Civilian Retiree installation access, including the limited use of Morale, Welfare and Recreation
(MWR) activities, is at the discretion of the installation commander. If you use
your DoD Civilian Retiree ID card for installation access, you must make alternative arrangements by
August 31, 2023.  The DoD’s approved alternative is a REAL ID Act-compliant ID and
a retirement document (i.e. Standard Form-50, Notification of Personnel Action, or other official DoD
agency civilian employee retirement document).  Please consult your local installation
for installation-specific access procedures and policies.  You should expect to forfeit your DoD Civilian
Retiree ID card if it is presented for access after August 31, 2023.

ACTION REQUIRED:  Your DoD ID card is the property of the U.S. Government and must be returned to
the DoD. You may return the card to the nearest Real-Time Automated Personnel Identification
System (RAPIDS) site, which can be found using the ID Card Office Locator
(https://jpn01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?
url=https%3A%2F%2Fidco.dmdc.osd.mil%2Fidco%2Flocator&data=05%7C01%7C%7Ca35bb3bd8483400
74f4e08dba5c50111%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C638286037764346104%7C
Unknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%
3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=ZXleYGFADkekyVFs6fk%2B4lOeIaVPRfOm%2B%2FTzjYPXAgo%3D&res
erved=0).

Alternatively, ID cards may also be returned via U.S. mail to:
 DMDC – DMDC Support Center (DSC) Warehouse
 Attn: DoD Civilian Retiree ID Card Returns
 2102 E 21st Street N
 Wichita, KS 67214

For more information, please visit https://jpn01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?
url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.cac.mil%2FAbout%2F&data=05%7C01%7C%7Ca35bb3bd848340074f4e08db
a5c50111%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C638286037764346104%7CUnknown%
7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C300
0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=qRmjNC1%2FloFw%2BeMM2FOxAtizkF2qaaHq8x70H6ek65I%3D&reserved=0.

Respectfully,
Defense Manpower Data Center

*This email was sent to you from an unmonitored email account; replies are not accepted


